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Email: office@wintonprimary.uk      Instagram: @wintonps                    Twitter: @wintonps 
Telephone: 01202 513988      Web: www.wintonprimary.uk     Facebook: @wintonprimary      

BOOK AMNESTY 
As we approach the end of term, please search bedrooms, cupboards etc 

and return any reading books to school.  They can be returned to the 

school office or to your child’s teacher.  It is really important we make 

sure our book stock is available for children to read so please do have a 

good search for any Winton Primary books.  Equally if you have good 

quality books that you wish to donate they would be gratefully received. 

 

QUEEN ELIZABETH: A PLATINUM JUBILEE CELEBRATION 
Today, all children in school will bring 
home a free commemorative book to mark 
Queen Elizabeth’s Platinum Jubilee. The 
book is designed as an official once-in-a-
lifetime commemoration of the Platinum 
Jubilee and is written in collaboration with 
royal experts and historians. Children are 
invited to personalise their individual 
copies of the illustrated reference book, by 

signing a ‘this book belongs to’ section at the beginning of the 
book.  
 
END OF YEAR REPORTS 
Pupils’ annual reports will come out on Thursday next week.  Please read the accompanying letter inside 
the envelope as it explains the information that comes with the report. One report will be sent home for 
each child. If you require a second report, please email office@wintonprimary.uk and once we have 
verified parental responsibility, we will email a copy to you. If you require a paper copy posting to you, 
please provide your postal address in the email. 

FINAL CHANCE TO BUY PFA SUMMER FAYRE RAFFLE TICKETS! THERE ARE 
MANY GREAT PRIZES ON OFFER - YOU HAVE TO BE IN IT TO WIN IT! 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

DEADLINE TO BUY TICKETS IS MIDNIGHT ON TUESDAY 12TH JULY 
 

LOGIN TO YOUR PARENTMAIL ACCOUNT AND GO TO PAYMENTS AND THEN SHOP. 
(YOU WILL BE ABLE TO PURCHASE TICKETS WITH CASH AT THE SUMMER FAYRE) 

PFA SUMMER FAYRE – STRAIGHT AFTER SCHOOL 

ON FRIDAY 15TH JULY! 

mailto:office@wintonprimary.uk
https://www.instagram.com/wintonps/
https://twitter.com/wintonps
http://www.wintonprimary.uk/
https://m.facebook.com/wintonprimary/
mailto:office@wintonprimary.uk
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PFA News 
The Summer Fayre is next Friday 15th July – straight from school, and we cannot wait – we hope 
you are all looking forward to coming along and having some fun.  

Don’t forget Friday is also a non-uniform day 
for the children and donations for the 
tombola stalls are to be bought in on the day 
by the children, in exchange for wearing non-
uniform.  
Donations as follows:  
 
* Reception, Years 1, 2 & 3 – Sweet Jars 
* Years 4, 5 &  6 – Bottles  
 
All PFA Stalls which include games and 
refreshments are cash only, so it would be 
greatly appreciated if possible if you can 
bring change with you to spend (50ps and £1s 
would be good denominations to bring).  
 
 
 

All the sausages for the Hotdog BBQ have very generously been donated 
by Webster Family Butchers, a big big thank you to Webster. Vegetarian 
sausages will also be available on the day. 
 
If anyone would like to help at the fayre and hasn’t already made contact please email us 
pfa@wintonprimary.bournemouth.sch.uk.  

 
Finally, this is your last opportunity to buy raffle tickets via ParentMail, 
The up-to-date prize listing is on the back page of the newsletter so you 
can remind yourself what fab prizes are on offer.! 
£1 per ticket. … You’ve got to be in it to win it! Don’t miss out!  
 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
* TODAY – FRIDAY 8TH JULY – IS THE LAST DAY OF FRIDAY AFTER SCHOOL CLUBS * 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------ 

* NEXT WEEK – WEEK COMMENCING 11TH JULY – IS THE LAST WEEK OF ALL OTHER 
BEFORE AND AFTER SCHOOL CLUBS * 

(Karate is taking place on Thursday 14th – please contact Shizenryu directly with any queries) 

-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
- 

mailto:pfa@wintonprimary.bournemouth.sch.uk
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REQUEST FOR HELP FROM YEAR 2 

Another plea from Year 2! In September, in history lessons, the children will be 

answering the question 'How has technology changed our lives?' To make this 

topic come alive we really need some technology from the past. For example, do 

you have an old mobile phone in the drawer in the kitchen that you have lost the 

charger for and don't need? Is there a Walkman lying in the cupboard or a 

portable/personal CD player? If you have anything 'old' that you would be happy 

to give to Year 2 to enhance their learning, please see Miss Churchward. Thank 

you in advance.  

 

CURRENT HOUSE POINTS TOTAL: 

 
CHILDREN OF ACHIEVEMENT 
A bumper edition today, it’s fantastic to see so many of our children doing so well 
outside of school! Well done, everyone at Winton Primary School is super proud 
of you all. 
 

* Evie in 1SC achieved three swimming awards this week! She received her STAnley 7, her 20 metres badge 
and her Goldfish 1. This included skills such as treading water, sculling, breaststroke, front-crawl and 
dolphin leg strokes.  
* Sebby in 3GB has also achieved three swimming awards! He received his 400m badge and his Angelfish 2 
& 3 awards where he had to prove he was able to carry out a number of important lifesaving skills as well 
as incorporate the correct finishes for a number of different strokes. 
* Tim in 4AB has passed his grading exam and is now Blue Stripe in karate. This is the cumulation of four 
years hard work to get to his current belt. Tim’s brother Paddy in 6MS has 
reaped the rewards of six years dedication and commitment to receive his 
Black Belt. 
* Louie in 4EG undertook a 2-day hike in the Brecon Beacons in Wales. On 
the first day he did the four-peak challenge FanYBig, Cordnu, PenYFan and 
Cribyn and the next day was another long hike with stunning waterfalls. It 
was a very physical challenge in difficult weather conditions but Louie 
remained strong, motivated, helpful and kind the whole time.  
 
PUPIL PREMIUM GRANT (COMMONLY KNOWN AS FREE SCHOOL MEALS) 
Has your family recently experienced a change in circumstances? Do you have a child in Year 2 about to 
move to Year 3 and will therefore no longer be eligible to receive a free school meal? Have you simply 
never got around to applying before?  
 
Please see the criteria below and if you think you may qualify, we actively encourage you to apply. If your 
child is eligible, the school will receive funds which are used to improve the quality of education and 

1ST 2ND 3RD 4TH 

7998 7963 7223 7093 

HOUSE COMPETITION – WINNERS’ REWARD 
As we reach the end of the year, it is time to 
announce the reward for the winning house team… 
On Tuesday 19th July, the winning house will be 

treated to a SILENT DISCO! There's still time for 

everyone to score points for their team so keep on 

working hard and it could be you. 
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provision for children in school. The benefits to you are that you can receive a free hot meal each day for 
your child if you choose to do so, you are entitled to £40 to spend on uniform each year and you will 
receive reduced costs for residential visits. If you think you may be eligible please do register – there is no 
stigma attached and your child will not be identified in any way. You can apply online at 
https://www.bcpcouncil.gov.uk/Schools-and-learning/Free-school-meals/How-to-apply-for-free-school-
meals.aspx or ask for a form from the office. 
 
Your child might be able to get free school meals if you get any of the following: 

• Income Support 

• Income-based Jobseeker’s Allowance 

• Income-related Employment and Support Allowance 

• Support under Part VI of the Immigration and Asylum Act 1999 

• The guaranteed element of Pension Credit 

• Child Tax Credit (provided you’re not also entitled to Working Tax Credit. You must also have an 
annual gross income of no more than £16,190) 

• Working Tax Credit run-on - paid for 4 weeks after you stop qualifying for Working Tax Credit 

• Universal Credit - if you apply on or after 1 April 2018, your household income must be less than 
£7,400 a year (after tax and not including any benefits you get). 

 
Free school meals during Universal Credit roll-out 
If you have any children who were deemed eligible as of 1st April 2018, their eligibility will be protected 
until 31st March 2023. This protection applies to the individual child only rather than the family. 
 
All children who currently receive free school meals will remain eligible until 31st March 2023. This also 
applies to any new children who are approved. 
 
This means between now and 31st March 2023, you do not need to contact us to cancel free school meals, 
even if you feel your child is no longer eligible. 
 
From 31st March 2023, any child receiving free school meals will remain eligible until they have finished 
that school phase, for example, a child in reception on 31st March 2023 would remain eligible until they 
finish primary school in 2029. 

Lunchtime Supervisor Assistant 

*Lunchtime Supervisor Assistant    *Salary: Grade 2 Spine Point 2-4 - £9.62 - £10.01 p/hour 

*Type of contract: Permanent 

We need to increase our ability at lunchtimes to support children with their meals and to supervise them 
at play. We are now looking for a new lunchtime supervisory assistant to help us. 
A lunchtime will cover 90 minutes of work between 11.45am and 1.15pm – daily, five days a week during 
term times. 
We need someone who is friendly, approachable and good with children with a “can do” attitude; able to 
work under their own initiative.  The role also includes maintaining a clean and hygienic area in which to 
eat food and the moving of chairs and tables, so cleaning and manual handling duties will be required. 
Our school is committed to safeguarding and promoting the welfare of our children.  Rigorous checks will 
be made of the successful applicant's background and suitability to work with children, including a DBS 
check. 
Application packs can be downloaded from the school website at www.wintonprimary.uk 

 
This vacancy will close on the 15th July @ 11am 
 

https://www.bcpcouncil.gov.uk/Schools-and-learning/Free-school-meals/How-to-apply-for-free-school-meals.aspx
https://www.bcpcouncil.gov.uk/Schools-and-learning/Free-school-meals/How-to-apply-for-free-school-meals.aspx
http://www.wintonprimary.uk/
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Governor Vacancy 
As you will be aware this year we joined the Delta Education Trust which is a Multi-Academy Trust.  Within 
that organisation the school maintains many of the responsibilities that it had as a single academy, 
including school improvement and monitoring of the budget to ensure it is used to develop the school.  It is 
the Local Board of Governors who carry out these responsibilities.  The Local Board are currently seeking a 
governor who has an interest and good understanding or experience of school improvement.   
 

We are looking for an individual who has the skills and capacity: 
* To work as part of a team in supporting and challenging the school to continually improve. 
* Has a good knowledge of educational settings. 
* Is willing to be actively involved in the running and activities of the governing board. 
 

The board meets once every 4-6 weeks and is looking to make these meetings as efficient as possible and 
will task some of the duties to working groups or individual governors.  These working parties or individuals 
will report back to the Board. 

This vacancy could be filled by a parent, family member of someone else with a connection or interest in 
the school community.  Please share the vacancy with anyone you think may be interested and has the 
required skillset.   

 

The Local Governing Board takes pride in its inclusive ethos, ensuring everyone’s views are represented 
and everyone has a voice.  Applications are welcomed from all and are encouraged from those with BAME 
or White Other background and those who identify as disabled or LGBTQ+.  These groups are currently 
under-represented on our governing board. 
 
If you have any questions or want to find out more about the role or for an application form please contact 
Helen Uren (Governor) at huren@wintonprimary.uk 

 

 
 
 

DATES TO REMEMBER 

JULY 

Monday 11th LAST WEEK OF BEFORE AND AFTER SCHOOL CLUBS (NO CLUBS ON FRIDAY) 

Tuesday 12th 3EG Class Assembly - 2.45pm in the Small Hall (enter through middle car park gates) 

Tuesday 12th & 
Wednesday 13th 

Year 6 Leavers' Performance - in the evening - children arrive at 5.45pm - show 6pm 
to 7pm - children to be collected from the front of school outside Year 6 from 7pm  

Friday 15th 

NO AFTER SCHOOL CLUBS TODAY 

Summer Fayre Non-Uniform Day - children wear their own clothes in exchange for:  
* YR, 1, 2 & 3 Sweet Jars - children bring in a jar filled with sweets *                                   
* Y4, 5 & 6 - children bring in a bottle *                   PFA Summer Fayre - from 3.20pm 

Monday 18th NO BEFORE OR AFTER SCHOOL CLUBS THIS WEEK 

Wednesday 20th Year 6 Leavers' Assembly & Picnic - parents to arrive for 1.30pm 

Friday 22nd Last Day of Term - children finish at normal time 

AUGUST 

Sunday 28th Last Date to order hot meals for the start of term at dorset.mealselector.co.uk 

LAST CHANCE TO COMPLETE THE ANNUAL PARENT SURVEY  
ENTRIES CLOSE AT MIDNIGHT ON SUNDAY 10TH JULY 

Please scan the QR code to the right or click here to complete our annual parent survey. We 
would be very grateful if you could take a few minutes to complete it. If there are any issues 
or improvements that you think the school can make as we plan for next year please do 
take the time to let us know – there are open ended questions at the end of the survey that 
you can use to do this. 
 

mailto:huren@wintonprimary.uk
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=Y4JPGflyvkmViQkvvf-Y8q-QB2KY9rZEjbdWy01kSj9UNVFYVVIyM0hCOTVMUDgwUktQTU8zMUdUVS4u


6 

 

 
 
 


